
bate,” by Sonia Leathes was published in The 
Globe. It was later issued in pamphlet form 
by our Association and circulated broadcast 
throughout Ontario.

Too much praise cannot be accorded Allan 
Studholme, M.L.A., who not only introduced 
the bill, but has given us constant support 
and sympathy. His efforts in out behalf were 
eulogized in a pamphlet, compiled by Mrs. F. 
McD. Dennison, and it is matter of pride and 
gratification that Mr. Studiholme was returned 
to the Legislature at the last general election 
by a record majority. It is evident that his 
suffrage activities have not lessened his popu­
larity.

In 1911 Miss Sylvia Pankhurst was en­
gaged by our Association to address a large 
meeting in Massey Hall. Besides making 
many converts to the cause this meeting 
netted the Association $300,00—a welcome 
addition to our funds.

During the summer session of the National 
Council of Women at Port Arthur, the tem­
perance women of that city organized a public 
meeting and, at their request, your President 
acted as Chairman and Mrs. Leathes gave an 
address on suffrage. At the meeting I offered 
my assistance in the formation of a suffrage 
Association in Port Arthur. It was accepted 
and a flourishing society started that has done 
good work ever since, and is a credit to. our 
movement.

After the nomination of candidates for the 
Board of Control and City Couincil of 1912 
letters were sent them, urging that married 
women who pay taxes should have the full 
municipal franchise. Many favorable replies 
were received, and Controller McCarthy later 
presented to the Legislative Committee of tne
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